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NEED TO 
CONTACT 
US? 
Church Office: 
630.556.3986 

 

Pastor’s Cell:   
630.746.1782 

 

Pastor’s email:       
revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary’s 
email: 
ecuccsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Church website –
ECUCC.org  

 

 

Visit us on Facebook for 
current information . 

Rev. William K. Riegle 
Pastor 

“Sharing God’s Love!” 

2017 Vision Statement 

Dear Friends, 
 
I hope you don't mind it too much when your pastor “toots our horn” when our 
labors bear such wonderful fruit. For those who feel otherwise, I beg your in-
dulgence and I will be happy to provide you with earplugs. 
 
About four years ago, when our financial picture was more dire, we agreed to 
reduce the amount we sent to Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM) from 
$7,000 per year to $2,000 per year. OCWM is the offering given to the United 
Church of Christ that helps fund the church's ministries at the national level, the 
Illinois Conference and the Prairie Association. This includes mission areas 
unrelated to the other four special offerings – Neighbors In Need, Strengthen 
the Church, One Great Hour of Sharing, and The Christmas Fund-Veterans of 
the Cross, that are part of our 5 for 5 Offerings every year. OCWM is paid di-
rectly out of our church's budget. 
 
In addition to the $2,000 that is given each year, we have a number of members 
who also contribute to OCWM with designated gifts as part of their own stew-
ardship. Lastly, we included in the by-laws for the Endowment Fund, that we 
would give 10% of the income the Endowment Fund earns each year to 
OCWM as a tithe. 
 
On Saturday, the Prairie Association Spring Meeting was held at St. Paul's 
UCC in Hinckley. Part of the day's business included recognizing the churches 
in Prairie Association who contribution to OCWM. In 2016, 35 of the 39 
churches in Prairie Association received certificates for their contributions to 
OCWM, including English Congregational UCC. 
 
Of the 35 churches mentioned above, 5 churches received a Special Designa-
tion. These five churches, United Church of Byron, Ebenezer Salem UCC of 
Pearl City, 1st Congregational UCC of Pecatonica, 1st Congregational UCC of 
Rockton, and English Congregational UCC of Big Rock, received a special cer-
tificate for increasing their OCWM by 10% or more from 2015. 
 
In 2015, we contributed $2,085 to Our Church's Wider Mission. In 2016, 
thanks to our members contributing more, and the Endowment Fund providing 
another $1,800+ as our tithe, we were able to contribute $4,482, more than dou-
bling our contribution from the previous year!! 
 
We have been blessed, my friends. And with that blessing we have answered 
God's call to pass that blessing on to others. I wanted to thank you all for being 
a part of such a wonderful ministry. Let Gabriel's trumpet blow!!! 
       Peace, 
       Pastor Bill 



P a g e  2  T h e  P a r i s h  V i s i t o r   

**9:30 am** 

A huge “Thank You” to all those that supported our recent fundraiser at South 

Moon Barbeque in Hinckley.   

 

We raised $250 that will be used to support our ministry with the Lifespring   

Women’s Shelter!  

 Strengthen the Church is an offering to reimagine 
and build the future of the UCC.  Shared 50-50 between con-
ference and national settings, Strengthen the Church largely 
supports youth ministries, developing their spiritual gifts and 
leadership skills for the church of the future.  Funds also sup-
port full-time leaders for new churches in parts of the country 
where the UCC voice has not been heard, along with grants 
to help churches communicate the “God is still speaking,” 
message.   

 This offering will be taken on Pentecost Sunday, 
June 4th. 

Strengthen the Church  
Special Offering:  

Invest in the Vision 
 

Another ONE of our 5 for 5 special offerings This is a reminder 

that the Worship 

Service for summer 

will be starting at 

9:30am beginning 

on June 4th! 

ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL FOOD DRIVE 
 
 

 

We extend our grateful thanks to God, The Outreach Ministry Group, 
Melissa Peters and all of the volunteers for another terrific effort and 
successful food drive to benefit the Hinckley Area Food Pantry. Shop-
ping bags were passed out on Saturday, May 22 to households through-
out Big Rock and the surrounding area. On the following Saturday, vol-

unteers picked up the food and brought it to the church where Melissa and volunteers 
sorted and bagged the food, which was then loaded and taken to the Food Pantry on 
Monday morning, May 1st. While we do not have an official weight for all the food that 
was collected, Pastor Bill can attest visually that this years' effort at least matched the 
amounts that we have collected in the past, which usually came in around 2,000+ pounds! 
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 The Hinckley Area Food Pantry (HAFP) serves the communities of Big Rock, Hinckley,  

Maple Park, and Waterman and provides food assistance to our neighbors in these communities.   

 

 Thank you for your continued support and donations to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry!  The 
Hinckley Food Pantry wish list: kidney beans, chili beans, Ramen noodles, pasta sauce, canned pasta, 
macaroni, noodles, sugar, flour, Bisquick, baking supplies, canned meats, Jell-O, pudding, lunch box 
stuff (individual serving sizes fruit, desserts, chips, etc.), toilet paper, Kleenex, toothpaste, laundry 
soap, bath soap, ketchup, mustard, mayo, juice. 

 
 If you wish to make a direct monetary donation to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry, without 
going through ECUCC,  their address is: Hinckley Area Food Pantry, PO Box 463, Hinckley IL 60520.  
They will send a tax donation letter at the end of the year to those that choose to make a monetary do-
nation.  In addition, they are actually able to buy MORE food with cash donations, but every donation 
is important to those in our community that need assistance. 

 

Change Up Sundays 
 

Our next two Change Up Sundays will be 
May 7th and June 4th.  We have decided 
to continue this collection through the 
summer. The July and August collections 
will support our new ministry with the 
Lifespring Womens 
Shelter in Aurora.  
Thank you for your 
continued support of 
this collection! 

   The Prayer Shawl Ministry will 
meet on May 2nd and 16th from 10 
to noon.   

 

   Please join us for the morning  (and 
usually lunch afterwards)! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GRADUATES! 

 

We are pleased to announce our graduates for this year.         
Abby Dunlap will be graduating from Hinckley-Big Rock High 
School and our college graduates are Mike Baylor from the 
University of Missouri and George Thompson from the        

University of Illinois. 

     Please join us in congratulating them on their achievements and wishing them well 
in their future endeavors.   



  

HERO CENTRAL 

Vacation Bible School 

June 5th thru June 8th 

9:00 to 11:30am 

 

Hinckley 1st United Methodist 
Church 

 

$10 per child ($30 max per family)  

if received by May 24th. 

$12 per child after May 24th 

 

Registration forms can be  

found in the Fellowship Hall or you can register  

online at http://cokesburyvbs.com/hinckleyfirst 

 

 
PLEASE CONSIDER SIGNING UP TODAY TO 
ASSIST IN THE ROLE OF USHER, TO 

PROVIDE FLOWERS, OR HANDLE THE COFFEE 
HOUR FOR A SUNDAY. 

 
SIGN UP SHEETS ARE POSTED ON THE 
BULLETIN BOARD IN THE FELLOWSHIP 

HALL. 
 

                             THANK YOU! 
 



Mary Francis Welton, Liturgist 

May 21st 

10:15 am 
 

Last day of Sunday School 
and Bible Study 

 

May 7th 

10:15 am 
 

Communion Sunday 

Change Up Sunday 

 

 

Ushers:  Jean Czinki / Renee Robertson 
Nursery: Volunteers needed 
Flowers: Volunteers needed 
Coffee:  Karen Thompson   

Communion Servers:  Nurture, Teaching/Learning, Worship 

 

Ushers:  Michelle Drawz / Jim Ashby 
Nursery: Volunteers needed 
Flowers: Volunteers needed 
Coffee:  Volunteers needed 
  

 

Ushers:  Bob and Barb Raymond 
Nursery: Volunteers needed 
Flowers: Wilma Phillips in memory of Dick Phillips 
Coffee:  Prayer Shawl Ministry 
   

May 28th 

10:15 am 
 

Special Offering for 
Nick Ashby/Eden  
Memorial Fund 

 

 

Ushers:  Jim and Penny Dennin 
Nursery: Volunteers needed 
Flowers: Jean Czinki in memory of her mother, Wilma  
              Wilson and her sister, Betty Owens 
Coffee:  Volunteers needed                

COFFEE HOUR is so important because it brings all of us together & that’s how relationships 
are created & fed. 

 

 

FLOWERS make our chancel beautiful & display just one of God’s many creations at work. 
 

 

NURSERY is essential for mom & dad to get just a small break to renew their faith each week. 

 

May 7th 

10:15 am 
 

Mother’s Day 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

 

3 4 
Worship    

Ministry 

Meeting  

9:30am 

5 6 

7 

 

8 9 10 11 12 
Willing   
Workers 1pm 

13 

14 
Sunday School / 
Bible Study 9am 

 

Worship 10:15am 

15 
Executive 

Council    

Meeting     

6:30 pm 

16 

 

17 18 19 20 

21  Last Day of 

Sunday School and 
Bible Study— 9am 

 

Worship 10:15am 

22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 
Worship  

 

 

29 30 

 

 

31    

May 2017  

Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

10am -noon 

Prayer Shawl 
Ministry  

10am-noon 

Sunday School  / 
Bible Study 9am 
 

Worship 10:15am 
Sacrament of  
Communion 

Change Up Sundae 

Church Office 
Closed 
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C o n g r e g a t i o n a l   

U n i t e d  C h u r c h  

o f  C h r i s t  

301 Rhodes  

 PO Box 156 

Big Rock IL  60511 

 

 

Church Office:  

630.556.3986 

 

Pastor's cell:  

630.746.1782 

 

Pastor's email:  

revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary's 

email:  

ecuccsecretary@gmail

.com  

"SHARING GODõS LOVE!" 

2 0 1 7  V i s i o n  S t a t e m e n t  

 
PRAIRIE ASSOCIATION MODERATOR 

 
 

 

Pastor Bill has agreed to serve as the next Moderator 
for the Prairie Association. Volunteers were needed 
for the positions of Moderator, Vice Moderator, Sec-

retary and Treasurer for the Executive Council of the Prairie Associ-
ation. Our Association Minister, Rev. Kathy Lawes, eagerly accepted 
Pastor Bill's offer to serve and they will begin working together on 

Association business in the very near 

 future. Rev. Riegle succeeds Pat Bastian, from St. Paul's UCC in 
Hinckley, who's term expired at the end of Saturday's Prairie         

Association Spring Meeting. 


